





权威/专业/实用/经典

LOVE ENGLISH



· 名师课堂作业 ·

单元达标 AB 卷

人教版(必修)高一上

总 顾 问: 张正东 总主编: 王永宪 本册主编: 张同冰 本册作者: 李春蝉

执行策划: 严 忠 于湘怡

编委会: 史玲 龙湘梅 曲永华 齐书灵

> 吴小丽 吴贤京 张 军 张苏娟 张连杰 张美蓉

> 张新峰 李 阳 李春蝉 杜 倩 杨晓明

张绪康

邱世才 陈秀梅 陈裕明 徐 敏

徐勤向 秦之刚 袁丽丹 高志兴 高 展 康传桂 梁新云 黄青叶

温艳君 缪小红 张同冰

天津人によめまれる 蓝飓风英语国际研究中心 · 2005 ·

图书在版编目 (CIP) 数据

名师课堂作业, 高一英语, 上: 单元达标 AB卷: 人教版(必修)/ 王永宪主编. —天津: 天津人民美术出版社, 2005

ISBN 7-5305-2947-1

I. 名... II. 王... III. 英语课一高中一习题 IV. G634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2005)第 043504 号

责任编辑 刘子瑞 高 虹

策 划 蓝飓风英语国际研究中心

总 顾 问 张正东

主 编 王永宪

执行策划 严 忠 于湘怡

名师课堂作业·单元达标 AB 卷

(人教版·必修·高一上)

天津へより 出版 生 出版 生 出版 生 社址:天津市和平区 马 场 道 150 号 邮 政 編 码: 300050

网址:http://www.tj-ms.com 三河市欣欣印刷有限公司 各地新华书店及外文书店经销

787×1092 毫米 1/16 开本 31 印张 930 千字 2005 年 5 月第 1 版 2005 年 5 月第 1 次印刷 全套定价:40.00 元 (本册定价:14.50 元) 本图书若有任何印装质量问题,请与印刷厂联系调换

本书邮购网址;http://www.bhe.com.cn 邮政编码;100083 咨询电话;(010)82600906

Unit 1 Good friends(A卷)

测试时间:45分钟 试卷总分:100分

			Æ .	1	<u> </u>		1,	'	.'1	<u>"</u>	, n 1 - ,	i in	705 14 73	71-67
1	考		得 分	}					3.5	pr -				
		第-	一部分	课本要	Ā				<u> </u>		<u></u>	<u></u>		
	生	Ι.	根据	下列句子的	的意思写	出所给	1字母或	汉语意	思的单	司。 (10	分)			
			1. 1	Nick's fath	er was n	ny l	fr	iend . H	e alway:	s helped	me if h	e can.		
			2.	The headm	aster hel	d severa	l meetir	ngs tryir	g to fin	d the s		_ to the	trouble.	
考号_	答		3. W	Vhen we w	ant to p	ıt a nail	into a v	vall, we	have to	use a h	1			
			4.	The fisher	nan c	l	nis fishe	r-net fo	ur times	a day.				
			5. N	Mother s_		me by c	oming i	n so qui	etly.					
	题			When they						eps	(悲伤).		•
	A23		7. V	When he w	as young	, his l	ife was	full of a		_ (冒)	硷).			
				at last they								what to	do.	
1	_			They										
	不		10. /	As a good	child, he	should	learn to		(分享	() things	with o	thers.	,	
		П.		所给的短语										
										; drop	s b . a li	ne; trea	ued sb. as;	be fond
	要					-	_		-				irs ; as mucl	-
				A baby sh								•		
₩,									d since	then we	have k	ept in to	ouch with ea	ch other.
#	超			This morn										
				Most of us										
				The child										
	过			Since you								ou.		
				His sister										
i				At that tir										
	密				_	invited to the party, I would not like to go there,								
				When I										
				You can	-		-				-			
	封												Me to Scie	nce.
													wish him t	
班级									-				ur motherla	
1	线												, I	
				—Does he					•					,
				-Does he		-	-		ould giv	ve anyth	ing up	for them		
		Ш.		填空。 (15					·		٠.			
				In the film		s	as a	hard-w	orking r	niddle-a	ged wor	man.		
				A. cast		B, ac			C. play		_), thoug	ht	
					uation fr			began to				-	a suitable j	ob.
								_						
				Arter grad A. hunting			ge, ne king on	oegan to), bring		OD.

	3.	you are ver	y busy, me	a line if you are in to	wn.
		A. If; write	* : : : : : :	B. Even though; wri	ite in province arrangement is a second
		C. If; drop		D. Even though; dro	op to seem of the
	4.	None at the Iraq police	e station th	he car b ombing las t w	eek.
		A. had survived	B. was survived in	C. survived	D. has survived in
	5.	I couldn't persuade hi	m to accept it,	make him see the	e importance of it.
	6.	Mr. White treated th	e girl his ov	wn daughter.	STATE OF STATE
			B, for	C. with	D. as if
	7.	The man or			his bicycle behind that big tree,
		A. lying; lied; laid		B. lying; lay; laid	
		C. lay; lied; lain		D. lied; laid; lied	and the state of t
	8.	As a student, you are			
		A. thought			D. believed
	9.	I cannot imagine	such a thing to	his friends. He is alv	ways honest and hardworking.
		A. him to do			
	10.				the ship was badly damaged.
		A, on		C. in	
	11.	His father became ver	ry angry when he hea	rd this,	
		A, so became his mo			r
		C. so did his mother		D, so his mother wa	
	12.	I bought these flower	s for you.		
		A. specially		C, especial	D. especially
	13.	Can you work out the	problems	ome other way?	
		A. by		C. with	D. at
-	14.	People here all knew	him, so we	no difficulty	his house.
		A. have; find	B. had; find	C. had; finding	D. have; to find
	15.	I am sorry, I cannot	your opinio	n about this question,	
		A. argue	B, share	C. have	D. agree
IV.	用道	适当的介词填空。 (10)	分)		
	1.	They are arguing	their classmate	s the soluti	on to the problem.
	. 2.	-What a lovely day!	Shall we go	_ a drive?	
		-But I'd like to be _	a flight.		
	3.	He's given	playing football and n	now he's cor	nputers.
	4.	You have to explain _	us the reaso	on being late	e. a '
	5.	—What's that kind of	radio?		
		-It's a pocket one,	-		
	6.	Good friends should s	hare joys and sorrow	s each other	r.
	7.	She didn't care	anything people r	night say.	* -
		We'll have finished th			
		I'm interested			
		I never thought	hunting	_ the key under the b	oook.
٧.	句型	型转换。 (5分)			•
	1.	Tom doesn't enjoy co			
		Tom doesn't enjoy co	mputer games		
	2.	Nowadays many stud-	ents are enjoying MP	3.	3 3

Unit 1 Good Friends · A 卷 第 2 页

Nowadays many students			MP3.	
3. This morning he got up ve	ery early in order	that	t he could catch	the early bus.
This morning he got up ve	ery early			_ catch the early bus
4. I think he can complete it				
		h it	ahead of time.	
5. How did you like the film				
did you		ilm?	,	
第二部分 同步语法				
WI. 单项选择。(20 分)	100			
1. The teacher said				
A. that the earth moves i		В.	the earth moved	round the sun
C. if the earth moves rou		D.	the earth was mo	oving round the sun
2. He asked me				
A. whether was I born in	ı 1986	B.	that I was born i	n 1986
C: whether I had been bo		D.	if I was born in	1986
3. He asked her y				
A. What did she think m		B.	what she though	t made
C. what she thought to n	_		what did she this	
4. They asked me		was	unable to tell th	nem.
A. what was happened			what happened	
C. was what happened	•	D.	what it happened	d ·
5. You'll never know			,	
A, where had I made the		B.	where I had the	suit to make
C. where did I make the	suit	D.	where I had the	suit made
6. Excuse me, but could yo	u tell me	_?		
A. what's the price of th			how much is the	price of this one
C. what the price of this				
7. I told you the				
A. don't climb B.	don't to climb	C.	to not climb	D. not to climb
8. The officer order his two	men th	e h	ouse.	
A. watched B.	watching	C.	to watch	D. to watching
9. He asked me I	could buy him a	boo	k when I went to	town.
A. whether B.	/	C.	that	D. how
10. —Could you tell me whe	ere I can find the s	stati	on?	
—Yes, I can tell you	you want	to k	now.	
A. what B.	that	C.	where	D. which
He said that he had boug	ght the jacket		•	
A. before three days		В.	three days befor	re ·
C. three days ago		D,	łast week	
12. Did you say?				
A. that what he said wa	s true	В,	that it was true	that he sad
C. what did he say was	true	D.	what he said it	was true
13. Please tell me	from,			
A. where do you come		B.	where you come	•
C. where you will come		D.	there you come	
14. Ask her come	with us.			

		A. if she will		B. if or not she wil	1
		C. that if she will		D. whether will she	е
	15.	The driver said that		a passenger at	West Street,
		A. will; up		C. will; out	D. would; our
	16.	He said he	in 1987.		
		A. has born	B, had been born	C. had born	D. was born
	17.	John me h	e was going to help n	ne with my English.	
		A. explained	B. spoke	C. told	D. said
	18.	He said his bicycle _	stolen and h	e have to r	ing the police.
		A. has; would		B. has; will	
		C. has been; will		D. had been; would	
	19,	The headmaster aske	d the pupils	they saw someone	go out.
		A. that	B, what	C. whether	D. how
	20.	Bob asked his sister	·		
		A. where did she pu	t his ticket	B, where she put h	is ticket
		C. did she put his ti	cket where	D. where was she p	outting his ticket
VII.	用角	听给动词的适当形式均	【空。(5分)		
	1.	He told her that her	letter to him	_(encourage) him.	
	2.	She told me that she	(write) a re	eport in English then	•
	3.	He told me he	. (learn) English fo	or three years.	
	4.	The teacher told the	students that the sun	(be) bigge	r than the earth.
		He said that he		orter.	
¥ 1 .		适当的连词填空。 (5 ½			
		He asked her			
	2.	He asked Mary	she was doing.		
	3.	He asked Tom	he had been.		
		Li Ping asked Wei F		rned so well.	
		She asked him			
IX.	句型	型转换。 (1至7题每/	小题 2 分,第 8 小题 1	分,共15分)	
	1.	He said to her, "Are	you busy now?"		
		He asked her		•	
	2.	They said to him, "	We have read your let	ter. "	
		They told him		·	
	3.	The girl said to him,	" What is your name	?"	
		The girl asked him _			_·
	4.	He asked her whether	- ,		
		He said to her, "			?"
	5.	He asked Mary whet	her she would stay a	t home or go out,	
		He said to Mary, "_			_?"
	6.	They asked the girl			
		They said to the girl			?"
	7.	The girl asked the te	•	e could choose.	
		The girl said to the t			?"
	8.	He told them he like	d them very much.		
		He said to them. "			99

Unit 1 Good friends(B卷)

测试时间:120 分钟 试卷总分:150 分

		一、选择魁	
		(一)听力。(20 分)	
	老	第一节 (共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)	
ı	79	听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A,B,C3	个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试
		卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有时间来回答有关小题和阅读下	一小題。每段对话仅读一遍。
		(1) What time is it?	
	生	A. It's a little before 1:15.	
		B. It's 1:15 sharp.	
		C. It's a bit before 1:45.	
١	ADK+	(2) How much money does the man need to pay for the stamps to	post the package?
	答	A. \$5.45. B. \$1.00.	C. \$ 0.95.
		(3) What time will the woman leave Chicago?	
		A. At four o'clock. B. At nine o'clock.	C. At twelve o'clock.
	题	(4) How far does the woman have to walk to get to the Student U	Jnion?
	_	A. She has to walk five miles.	
		B. She must walk to the corner.	
		C. She has to walk five or six blocks.	
	不	(5) What can we learn about the party?	
		A. It was a success. B. It was a failure.	C. It was held as planned.
	要	给的 A,B,C3 个选项中选出最佳选	
		项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个	个小題。每段对话或独白读两遍。
		听第6段材料,回答第6至8三个小题。	
Į		(6) Who is the man going to meet tomorrow?	
1	超	A. Tommy. B. Tony.	C. Timmy.
		(7) What is the relationship between the man and the woman?	
		 A. Husband and wife. B. Close friends. 	C. New friends.
	过	(8) Where are the speakers going to have dinner?	
	~	A. In a restaurant. B. In a shopping center.	C. At home.
		听第7段材料,回答第9至11題。	
		(9) What are the speakers talking about?	
	密	A. A flight timetable. B. The way to Union Street.	C. Hiring a taxi,
		(10) Where is the woman going on Saturday?	•
		A. Garden Hotel. B. The airport.	C. The taxi company.
	桂	(11) At what time does the woman want to leave?	
		A. At 7:00 in the morning. B. At 7:00 in the evening.	C. At 17:00.
Ħ.		听第8段对话,回答第12至14題。	
Ħ		(12) Where is the conversation taking place?	
	线	A. In the dorm. B. In the classroom,	C. In a snack bar.
		(13) Why does Bill sometimes get angry at the man?	
		A. He doesn't tell truth. B. He's too noisy.	C. He's messy.
		(14) What did Bill do during the vacation?	
		A. He visited the man's family.	
		B. He took a long trip.	

C. He stayed in the dorm. 请听第9段材料,回答第15至17題。		
(15) What are the speakers talking about? A. The man's trip to New York.		
•	-	
B. The lady's physics class.		
C. The lady's trip to New York.		
(16) What did the lady see in New York?		
A. The Statue of Liberty.		
B. The New York Library.	*	
C. The New York City Park.		
(17) What advice did the lady give the man?		
 To visit the Statue of Liberty. 		
B. To visit New York in spring or fall.		
C. To visit New York when it's hot.		
听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。		
(18) How much does the pass cost if you are a student	?	
A. \$760. B. \$800.	C. \$840.	
(19) In which city of Australia can you start using the	pass?	
A. Sydney. B. Any city.	C. Melbourne,	1 8 ₂ -
(20) What can we learn from what the speakers said?		
A. The pass can be used for 12 months.	•	
B. The route is from Sydney to Sydney.		
C. People can only visit important cities.		
(二)语法和词汇知识。(15分)		
1 sleep later in the morning, he turned the	alarm on	
A. So as to not B. In order to not		So as not to
2. Great changes in our city, and some scho		. So as not to
A. have taken place; have been	B. have taken place; have	
C. have been taken place; have been		
3. The harder you work at your lesson, pro	D. were taken place; were	
_	_	greater
4. Although the peace-loving people made great effort A. survive B. survive from		
A. survive B. survive from	C. suffer D	. suffered from
5. Noise is unpleasant, when you are trying A. specially B. absolutely	to sleep	1
A, specially B, absolutely	C. especially D	, only
6 it is to have cold drink on such		
A. What a fun; / B. What fun; a	C. How tunny; / D	. How funny; a
7. I've never traveled by air,		,
A. neither have my sister	B. so has my mother	
C. nor has my father	D. so did my uncl	
8. — Let me introduce myself. I'm your new teacher —	, Mr. Chen.	
A. What a pleasure	B. It's my pleasure	
C. I'm very pleased	D. Pleased to meet you	
9. Though he lived, he didn't feel	because he has many friends.	
A. alone; alone B. lonely; alone		alone; lonely
10. If we say someone is smart, we mean that he is		
A. quick B. fast		. rapid
11. Nouns book, pen, apple and toy are		
A. such as; uncountable	B. for example; uncountable	-
C. such as; countable	D. for example; countable	:
	in the air crash yesterday.	
A three hundreds of	B three hundrede	

C. three hundred of	D. three hundred
13. His was burnt in the fire last week and he	had to make his in a hotel. Now the
whole are all fine,	
A. house; home; family	B. house; family; home
C. family; house; home	D. home; house; family
14. —Have you decided when?	•
—Yes, tomorrow morning.	
A. will you leave B. to be leaving	C. are you leaving D. to leave
15. Allen had to call a taxi because the box was	to carry all the way home,
A. much too heavy	B. too much heavy
C, heavy too much	D. too heavy much
(三)阅读理解。(40分)	
阅读下列短文,从每题所给多个选项中,选出最佳选项。 A	
Many large cities in the United States and around the w	
set up by people who came from China. For example, China	
1840s, Gold had been discovered in California, Chinese imm	
They lived in an area that later became known as Chinatown	n. Nearly all the immigrants were men. Their
hard work was quickly recognized. In 1850, San Francisco M	
nese efforts improved the city. Today, Chinatown is a leading	cultural influence in San Francisco. Many peo-
ple visit the area.	
Chinatowns were also set up in cities in the western state	
of the 19th century. Many Chinese in these areas helped bu	
However, after the work ended in 1869, many Chinese move	•
States. The first Chinese arrived in Chicago, Illinois, in the I	
ing businesses and low-cost eating-places. Chicago's Chinatov	
Chinatowns also can be found in cities outside the United	
don arrived in the late 18th century. They were men who wo	
nese operated small stores and eating places that were visited	
Today, many people visit London's Chinatown. It has specia Chinatowns around the world are not only places where Chin	•
where visitors can learn more about Chinese culture and trad	
The earliest Chinatown began to form more than	
A. 170 B. 160	C. 150 D. 140
2. Visitors come to Chinatown because	D. 140
A. there are many stores and eating places operated	by the Chinese
B. all the immigrants from China have settled in the	
C. the areas are provided with rich Chinese culture	
D. visitors can learn something from the immigrant	s
3. What is the main subject in the text?	
A. The forming of Chinatowns in the world,	
B. Something about the early immigrants from Chin	ıa.
C. The custom in Chinatowns in the world.	
D. The hard working of the Chinese immigrants in	America.
4. The main purpose of writing this text is to	
A. make more people know about the history of Ch	inatowns in the world
B. invite more visitors to Chinatowns in the world	
C. let Chinese immigrants live in the areas	
D. do business with other people in the world	
В	

We can make mistakes at any age. Some mistakes we make are about money. But most mistakes are about people. "Did Jerry really care when I broke up with Helen?" "When I got that great job, did Jim really feel good about it, as a friend? Or did he envy (嫉妒) my luck?" "And Paul-why didn't he pick up that he

was friendly just because I had a car?" When we look back, doubts like these can make us feel bad. But when we look back, it's too late,

Why do we go wrong about our friends-or our enemies? Sometimes what people say hides their real meaning. And if we don't really listen we miss the feeling behind the words. Suppose someone tells you, "You're a lucky dog." that's being friendly. But "lucky dog"? There's a bit of envy in those words. Maybe he doesn't see it himself. But bringing in the "dog" bit puts you down a little. What he may be saying is that he doesn't think you deserve your luck.

"Just think of all the things you have to be thankful for" is another noise that says one thing and means another. It could mean that the speaker is trying to get you to see your problem as part of your life as a whole. But is he? Wrapped up (包藏) in this phrase is the thought that your problem isn't important. It's telling you to think of all the starving people in the world when you haven't got a date for Saturday night.

How can you tell the real meaning behind someone's words? One way is to take a good look at the person talking. Do his words fit the way he looks? Does what he says agree with the tone of voice? His posture (姿态)? The look in his eyes? Stop and think. The minute you spend thinking about the real meaning of what people to you may save another mistake.

5.	This passage is mainly about								
	A. how to interpret what people say								
	B. what to do when you listen to others talking								
	C. how to avoid mistakes when you communicate with people								
	D. why we go wrong with people sometimes								
6.	According to the author, the reason why we go wrong about our friends is that								
	A. we fail to listen carefully when they talk								
	B. we tend to doubt what our friends say								
	C. people usually state one thing but means another								
	D. people tend to be annoyed when we check what they say								
7.	In the sentence "Maybe he doesn't see it himself." In the second paragraph, the pronoun "it" refers								
	to								
	A. being friendly B. a bit of envy C. lucky dog D. your luck								
8.	When we listen to a person talking, the most important thing for us to do is								
	A. notice the way the person is talking								
	B. take a good look at the person talking								
	C. mind his tone, his posture and the look in his eyes								

C
Everyone has heard of the San Andreas fault (断层), which constantly threatens California and the
West Coast with earthquakes. But how many people know about the equally serious New Madrid fault in

D. examine the real meaning of what he says based on his manner, his tone and his posture

Between December of 1811 and February of 1812, three major earthquakes occurred, all centered around the town of New Madrid, Missouri, on the Mississippi River. Property damage was severe. Buildings in the area were almost destroyed. Whole forests fell at once, and huge cracks opened in the ground, allowing smell of sulfur(硫磺) to filter(过滤) upward.

Missouri?

The Mississippi River itself completely changed character, developing sudden rapids(急流) and whirl-pools(旋涡). Several times it changed its course, and once, according to some observers, it actually appeared to run backwards. Few people were killed in the New Madrid earthquakes, probably simply because few people lived in the area in 1811; but the severity(严酷) of the earthquakes are shown by the fact that the shock waves rang bells in church towers in Charleston, South Carolina, on the coast. Buildings shook in New York City, and clocks were stopped in Washington, D.C. Scientists now know that America's two major faults are essentially different. The San Andreas is a horizontal boundary(分界线) between two major land masses that are slowly moving in opposite directions. California earthquakes result when the movement of these two masses suddenly lurches (倾斜) forward.

The New Madrid fault, on the other hand, is a vertical (垂直的) fault; a some point, possibly hundreds of millions of years ago, rock was pushed up toward the surface, probably by volcanoes under the surface. Suddenly, the volcanoes cooled and the rock collapsed, leaving huge cracks. Even now, the rock

Unit 1 Good friends · B 卷 第 4 页

continues to settle downwards, and sudden sinking motions trigger (触发) earthquakes in the region. The fault itself, a large crack in this layer of rock, with dozens of other cracks that split off from it, extends from northeast Arkansas through Missouri and into southern lionization.

- 9. This passage is mainly about _____.
 - A, the New Madrid fault in Missouri
 - B. the San Andreas and the New Madrid faults
 - C. the causes of faults
 - D. current scientific knowledge about faults
- The New Madrid fault is ______.
 - A. a horizontal fault
 - B, a vertical fault
 - C. a more serious fault than the San Andreas fault
 - D. responsible for forming the Mississippi River
- 11. The earthquake around the New Madrid fault killed few people mainly because ____
 - A. the government there informed them in advance,
 - B, the Mississippi river itself completely changed character.
 - C, few people lived there in 1811.
 - D. the earthquakes were not so serious.
- 12. We may conclude from the passage that
 - A. it is probably as dangerous to live in Missouri as in California
 - B. the New Madrid fault will be even dangerous
 - C. California will become an island in future
 - D. A big earthquake will occur to California soon

D

These radio signals were heard first in 1967. They were coming from a point in the sky where there were no known stars. They were coming very regularly too; once in just about a second. It was as if they were controlled by a clock.

The scientists who heard the signals did not tell anybody else. They were rather afraid to tell in case they frightened people. The signals were coming from a very small body-no bigger, perhaps, than the earth. Was that why no light could be seen from it? Or were the signals coming from a planet that belonged to some other star?

There was no end to the questions, but the scientists kept the discussion secret. "Perhaps there are intelligent beings out there," they thought, "little green men who are trying to send messages to other planets, or to us!" So the news was not given to the newspapers. Instead, the scientists studied the signals and searched for others like them.

Well, all that happened in 1967 and 1968. Since then scientists have learned more about those strange, regular radio signals. And they have told the story, of course. The signals do not come from a planet; they come from a new kind of star called "pulsar". About a hundred other pulsars have now been found, and most of them are very like the first one.

Pulsars are strong radio stars. They are the smallest but the heaviest stars we know at present. A handful of pulsar would weigh a few thousand tons. Their light—if they give much light—is too small for us to see. But we can be sure of this no little green men are living on them.

- 13. How was the first pulsar discovered?
 - A. Scientists heard a new kind of radio signal.
 - B. Scientists heard radio signals coming from an unknown star.
 - C. Scientists searched the sky and saw it.
 - D. Scientists heard radio signals sent by little green men from a small planet.
- 14. What made the scientists think that the signals might be a sign of intelligent life?
 - A. Because they were coming from a very small body, possibly a planet.
 - B. Because they couldn't see the body.
 - C. Because it seemed that they were controlled by a clock.
 - D. Because they couldn't understand the messages sent by the intelligent beings.
- 15. Why didn't they report the news?

- A. Because they were afraid of frightening people.
- B. Because scientists wanted to keep their discoveries secret.
- C. Because the signals were heard only once.
- D. Because they didn't know if the signals were from a pulsar.
- 16. When did they think it safe to report the news?
 - A. When everyone had forgotten the signals.
 - B. When the signals stopped.
 - C. When they were tired of studying the signals.
 - D. When other pulsars were discovered.

£

California is a land of variety and contrast(对比). Almost every type of physical land feature, sort of arctic ice fields and tropical jungles can be found within its borders. Sharply contrasting types of land often he very close to one another.

People living in Bakersfield, for instance, can visit the Pacific Ocean and the coastal plain, the fertile San Joaquin Valley, the arid Mojave Desert, and the high Sierra Nevada, all within an area of about 100 miles. In other areas it is possible to go snow skiing in the morning and surfing in the evening of the same day, without having to travel long distances.

Contrast abounds in California. The highest point in the United States(outside Alaska) is in California, and so is the lowest point(including Alaska) Mount Whitney, 14,494 feet above sea level, which is separated from Death Valley, 282 feet below sea level, by a distance of only 100 miles. The two areas have a difference in an altitude of almost three miles.

California has deep, clear mountain lakes like Lake Tahoe, the deepest in the country, but it also has shallow, salty desert lakes. It has Lake Tulainyo, 12,020 feet above sea level, and the lowest lake in the country, the Salton Sea, 236 feet below sea level. Some of its lakes, like Owens Lake in Death Valley, are not lakes at all; they are dried up lake beds.

In addition to mountains, lakes, valleys, deserts, and plateaus, California has its Pacific coastline, stretching longer than the coastlines of Oregon and Washington combined.

- 17. Which of the following is the lowest point in the United States?
 - A. Lake Tulainyo.

B. Mojave Desert.

C. Death Valley.

- D. The Salton Sea.
- 18. How far away is Death Valley from Mount Whitney?
 - A. About 3 miles.
- B. Only 100 miles.
- C. 282 feet.
- D. 14,494 feet.
- 19. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage as being within an area of about 100 miles of Bakersfield?
 - A. The Pacific Ocean,

B. San Joaquin Valley.

C. Mojave Desert.

- D. Oregon and Washington.
- 20. Which statement best demonstrates(表明)that California is a land of variety and contrast?
 - A. The highest lake in California is Lake Tulainyo.
 - B. It is possible to go surfing and snow skiing in some parts of California without having to travel long distances.
 - C. Sierra Nevada, San Joaquin Valley, Mojave Desert and the Pacific Ocean all lie within a radius of about 100 miles.
 - D. Owens Lake, in Death Valley, is not really a lake at all.

二、完形填空。(20分)

阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后从多个选项中,选出最佳答案。

Are supermarket designed to persuade us to buy more? When you enter a supermarket, knows
better than you do how you will 2which way you will walk, where you will 3_, what will make you
4 one product rather than another. When customers go into a shop, they 5 look to their left but
move 6 towards the right. So supermarket 7 are usually on the left of the building, and the layout
is designed to take shoppers 8 the store, aisle after aisle, from left to right. Then shoppers will pay
attention to all the 9.

Fresh fruit and vegetables are 10 near supermarket entrances. This gives the impression that only 11 food is sold in the shop. 12 food that everyone buys, like sugar and tea are put near each other.

They are kept in different aisles so that customers are taken past other 13 foods before they find what they want. In this way, shoppers 14 to buy products that they do not 15.

People walk quickly through 16 aisles, but they move more slowly in wide aisle and give more attention to the products. One best-selling 17 for products is at the end of aisles, because shoppers slow down to turn into the next aisle.

Sweets are often placed at children's <u>18</u> at the checkout. While parents are <u>19</u> to pay, children 20 the sweets and put them in the trolley.

1.	A.	the assistant			B.	the manager		
	C.	the leader			D.	the shop owner		
2.	A.	behave	В.	select	C.	move	D,	take
3,	A,	go	B.	stop	C.	look	D.	stand
4.	A,	enjoy	B.	ask for	C.	refuse	D.	buy
5.	A.	naturally	В,	simply	C.	easily	D,	hurriedly
6.	A.	down	B,	clockwise	C.	back	D.	ahead
7.	A.	exits	В.	toilets	C.	entrances	D.	centers
8.	A.	into	В.	around	C.	out of	D.	close to
9.	A.	products	В.	signs	C.	prices	D.	shelves
10.	A.	stored	В.	hidden	C.	displayed	D.	bought
11.	A.	daily	В,	nice	C.	necessary	D.	healthy
12.	A.	Important	В,	Basic	C.	Fast	D,	Fresh
13.	A.	good	В.	cheap	C.	expensive	D.	attractive
14.	A.	are invited	В,	are ready	C.	are encouraged	D.	are willing
15.	A.	really need	B,	eat	C.	know	D,	like at all
16.	A,	long	В,	short	C.	high	D.	narrow
17.	A.	location	B.	position	C.	situation	D.	action
18.	A.	hand level	B.	eye level	C.	low level	D.	high level
19.	A.	sitting	В.	asked	C.	waiting	D,	going
20.	A.	search for	В.	call for	C.	look for	D,	reach for
、填空	額。	(20分)						

阅读下面的文章,据此完成文后的表格。(共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

A large grey cat with a cunning (狡猾的) sparkle in his yellow eyes, chases a small, sweet looking, brown mouse. In the madness that follows in the kitchen, they destroy the icebox, ironing board (资衣板), a sink full of dishes and litter the floor with broken eggs.

As the kitchen battle goes on, the final outcome is unknown to the participants. But to the audiences who watch, there is little doubt as to the identity (身份) of the victor—it will be the little mouse.

For the cat and mouse are Tom and Jerry, and this, of course is a Tom & Jerry cartoon,

The ever—fighting pair have chased each other from Hollywood to China to outer space. Their movie debut was 64 years ago, but the cartoons still play on TV and on video.

They even came top in a poll (调查) of Britain's favourite cartoon characters.

The survey of 1,000 people aged between 18 and 50 was made in early October by a children's TV channel.

"Tom & Jerry series are incredibly inventive and witty (诙谐的) with an endless stream of gags (恶作剧), which is why they appeal to all ages," said the channel manager.

Born out of the film "Puss Gets the Boot" in 1940 in Hollywood, Tom and Jerry have made audiences laugh all around the world. Created by US animators William Hanna and Joseph Barbera, the 161 cartoons have won seven Oscars.

The cartoon series came to China in the early 1990s and has been a hit ever since. "Although three words—cat chases mouse—are enough to describe the plot (剧情), Tom and Jerry are a lot more than that," said Zhang Ye, a Senior 1 girl from the Shi Jiazhuang Foreign Language School, "They are always doing new and crazy things to either catch or escape the other."

The numbers and the events

Numbers from the passage	The information they refer to				
1	The age group to which the survey in early October w conducted.				
64	2				
3	The year in which Tom and Jerry were created.				
1990s	4				
5	The number of cartoons in which Tom and Jerry have appeared.				

四、短文改错。(20分)

此題要求改正所给短文中的错误。对标有题号的每一行作出判断:如无错误,在该行右边横线上画一个勾 $(\sqrt{})$;如有错误(每行只有一个错误),则接下列情况改正:

多一个词:把多余的词用斜线(\)画掉,在该行右边横线上写出该词,并也用斜线画掉。

缺一个词:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(人),在该行右边横线上写出该加的词。

错一个词:在错的词下画一横线,在该行右边横线上写出改正后的词。

注意: 原行没有错的不要改.

After supper Li Hua came and asked for me`	1
to go and see a film with him. In our way to	2
the cinema we saw a little girl sit by the	3
roadside cry. We bought her a cake to stop	4
her crying. But when we asked where she	5
had lived she said she didn't know. So we took	6
her to the police station and asked police to take care of her	7
After this we went to the cinema. But when we	8
got there the movie was near at its end.	9
We have missed the film, but we did a good deed	10
# = # /15 // \	

五、书面表达。(15 分)

请根据下列中文提示,用英语向来访的外宾介绍你校新建网络学校(net-school)的作用。

- 1. 使教与学更方便,更有趣,在课堂上能获取更多信息,学到更多知识;
- 2. 向师生开放,可向世界各地发送电子邮件(email);
- 3. 只要家中有电脑,任何人都可以学习本校课程;
- 4. 有助于改善学校管理,满足现代化教育的需要。
- 注意:①短文须包括上面提示的主要内容,可以适当增减信息使内容连贯;
 - ②词数:100 左右;
 - ③开头语已为你写好。

Ladies and gentlemen,

Unit 2 English around the world(A卷)

测试时间:45 分钟 试卷总分:100 分

ı		题	号	. I	П	Ш	IV	V	VI	VΙ	VE	, IX	总得分	评卷人	
	考	得	分												
一—————————————————————————————————————	生	第一部分 课本要点 I. 根据下列句子的意思写出所给首字母或汉语意思的单词。(10 分) 1. Everyone knows that two and three is e to five. 2. The schools in the flooded areas were provided with free books by the g													
	答	 In 1776 America became an i country. He wanted to make American English d from British English. When are you going to p this work of yours? 													
	题	0.76 1 1 16 15 2 1 248385 6 1 1													
	不	more serious. 8. Your room is in a mess. You'd better put your clothes in the(壁橱).													
	要	9. The (大多数) of the students in our school study very hard. 10. Don't forget to buy me some k (西红柿酱) on your way back. []. 用所给短语的适当形式填空。(15 分)													
姓名	超	ut the sume time; nave in minu, at the sume, more of tess													
	过	 People who are healthy today may disability one day when they are old. Mr. Wang asked me to sit down and They were arguing. Do you know how the argument? He reading until midnight. 													
班级	密	5. Some of the rubbish, food, paper, and iron, rots away over a long period of time. 6. There are books in our library. 7. Your composition is good a few grammatical mistakes.													
	封	8. The two runners reached the finish line													
	线	11. Students should not only learn knowledge from books, but they also should of society.													
		13. Whether our country will be stronger our young generation. 14. Our company many computers in order to help us work well. 15. —Peter, What on earth do you? I really don't know what you are thinking. 11. 单项选择。(20 分)													
•			l. In t	thè year followed			father al	_	of cance		vas follo	wed	D. tl	nat followed	

2.	that you found the	e injured boy? In the wood	en house.			
	A. Where did it B.	Where it is	. Where was it	D. Where		
3.	It's already 7:20. Tom rush	ned to school.				
	A, in the way B,	all the way	by the way	D. in a way		
4.	You must be very tired after	doing the walking,	?			
	A. mustn't you B.	needn't you	aren't you	D. weren't you		
5.	Do you have any difficulty _	these flowers? I'd	like to help you if you ne	eed.		
	A. to plant B.	for planting	with planting	D. in planting		
6.	-How did it that	all the flowers died?	*			
	-I had forgotten to water to		3 - 3 3 4 5			
	A. come about B.	come back C	come on	D. come down		
7.	I don't feel equal	loing the job. It's too diffi	cult for me.			
	A. for B.	to C	in .	D, on		
8.	If you go on doing that kind	of foolish things, you wil	l in prison.			
	A. bring up B.	end up C	take up	D. come up		
9.	what he had alread	ly, the new stamps were r	not very interesting.	.: .		
	A. Comparing with B.	Replaced to C	. Compared with	D. Replaced with		
10.	The scenery in my hometow			. •		
	A. communication B.	expression C	situation	D. organization		
11.	Sometimes even Chinese peo	ple cannot understand each	other because they have o	different		
	A. dialects B.	opinions C	. ideas	D. languages		
12.	If you the two pic	tures carefully, you will fi	nd 10 differences between	them.		
	A, look at B,	see C	compare with	D. watch		
13.	The Indians keep their custo	ms the centuries	and many tourists go to se	ee them every year.		
	A. in B.		. at			
14.	American English is differen					
	A, from; in B,			D. with; from		
15.	-Don't shut the windows.	Leave them Th	e room is smelly.			
	—Sorry, I wasn't noticing.					
	A, to be open B,	to be opened C	. opening	D. open		
16.	—When did you go to bed la					
	—Three o'clock. I					
	A. stay up deep B.	stay up late C	didn't go	D. go to bed		
17.	-What can I do for you, M					
	-I bought the dress here bu		it for a large or	ne,		
	•	change C	. exchange	D. order		
18.	-Can I help you?					
	—Yes, but I'm wondering if I can this sheep for your cloth. My daughter wants to make					
	a skirt out of it.					
			, sell	D. buy		
19.	There were 42 guests		'.			
			. all	D. wholly		
20.	The students were					
	A, tired; tired B,	tired; tiring C	. tiring; tiring	D. tiring; tired		
\sim			. time, time	D. ding, tired		
	型转换。(10 分) How did this accident happe		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	D. aring, area		

Unit 2 English around the world • A 卷 第 2 页

IV.